Dr. Subbiah Sangiah, 62, passed away at his home in Stillwater on September 8, 2005. Following a private funeral, a public memorial service will be held on Tuesday, September 13, 2005 at 10:30 a.m. at Countryside Baptist Church. Arrangements by Strode Funeral Home of Stillwater.

Growing up in a small rural village in southern India, Dr. Sangiah demonstrated a thirst for knowledge at an early age. He obtained a BVSc (DVM) degree from Madras Veterinary College and a Master's degree in pharmacology from the All India Institute of Medical Sciences. In 1970, he moved to the United States and completed a PhD in neuropharmacology and toxicology at Purdue University in West Lafayette, Indiana.

Dr. Sangiah joined the OSU faculty in 1981 and served with distinction as a Professor of Veterinary Pharmacology until his retirement in 2002. He was the recipient of the Norden Distinguished Teaching Award in 1989, and was presented with the Outstanding Instructor Award by second year DVM students in 1994, 1995, and 1998. The class of 1996 dedicated their yearbook to him. His students’ admiration is also reflected in the establishment of an endowed scholarship in his name.

He was a member of the Stillwater Centennial Rotary and an active volunteer in many programs. One of his projects was establishing a skateboard park for the Stillwater community at Strickland Park. Through Rotary International’s World Community Service program, Dr. Sangiah raised funds that provided restrooms and a safe drinking water system for his high school in India. To show their gratitude, students named a new auditorium in his honor.

Dr. Sangiah’s life was a testament to hard work, a commitment to education, and love for his family, students, friends, and community.  

